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Key Dates 
A word from Mr Ward 
I would like to extend a huge thank you to everyone in our school community during this difficult time. Starting 
with the students, I have been very impressed with your resilience and engagement with remote learning, I’m 
hearing wonderful stories and have been shared into some really positive video’s and work samples that 
students have uploaded. 
To the parents, thank you for your understanding and collaboration in working with us to ensure your child is 
given every opportunity to learn to the best of their ability at this time. Finally, to the staff, who continue to go 
above and beyond to ensure that every student has the necessary resources to learn from home. Again thank 
you all. 
A Day In The Life Of School.  
These last three weeks we have had 5 staff on site. Thank you to our 
administration staff who manage the front office, rotating each 
day. Mr Whitty and I have been sharing the executive position as 
on site manager. The staff are coming in one at a time to supervise 
the students of essential workers, they are working in the library 
each day. Whilst our SLSO staff rotate to support all our students 
on site. One member of staff I would like to ‘shout out’ to is Mr 
Tessier our wonderful TSO who comes in early every day to 
ensure devices, dongles and other technical support is available. 
Celebration Of SASS 
During week 9, Term 3 every year we acknowledge the great 
work of our school support staff. Whether they work in the 
office, library, in the school grounds or in the classroom they 
are instrumental in supporting our students, teachers and 
the whole community. They often go above and beyond to 
support the school and work tirelessly to ensure everyone is 
supported. These staff are the heart of our school community and I 
would like to personally thank them for their contribution.   
 

Jeff Ward Principal 

Date: Event: 

September 2-10 Lockdown – Home Learning 

2nd September 2021 | Finley High School 
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Thank You to Our SASS Staff 
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New Arrivals 
Check out our newest additions!! 

Careers News 
Hairdressing, Barbering & Beauty 
Last week several students undertook a webinar and tutorial around hairdressing, barbering and beauty. 
They investigated possible career pathways and educational requirements. At the end of the information 
session students were invited to use products they have at home to complete two beauty processes, 
namely fashion brows and Faux Freckles. Students utilised home products including old toothbrushes, 
soap and instant coffee to create some of these very  on trend beauty looks. 

The Finley High - Fabulous Food Focus 
FHS Food Tech students have busted out their aprons at home and been busy in 
kitchen. There have been a range of meals prepared at home, some of the dishes 
include sweet chilli pork rissoles, pancakes, beef stroganoff, scones, beef and 
broccoli stir fry, pasta bake. A special well done to the students who have made 
outstanding videos sharing their kitchen creations – maybe some future YouTube 
chefs in the making! 
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Australian Airforce Cadets - Seeking males and females between 12 – 15. 
The Australian Air Force Cadets (AAFC) is recruiting now until the end of term 3! The AAFC is a youth oriented organisation 
that is administered and actively supported by the Royal Australian Air Force. The AAFC will teach you valuable life skills and 
will help you develop qualities including leadership, self-reliance, confidence, teamwork and communication. Some activities 
undertaken by the AAFC include flying, fieldcraft, adventure training, firearms safety training, drill and ceremonial, service 
knowledge, aeromodelling, navigation and gliding. The above is conducted on Friday evenings during the school term and 
weekend and school holiday activities are also available. 
 419 Sqaudron Shepparton is now accepting enquiries and expressions of interest to: 
co.419sqn@airforcecadets.gov.au           0481111305. 
To be eligible to enrol you must be 12(turning 13 this year) -15. 
If you would like anymore information or for us to provide you with extra recruitment material, please don’t hesitate to contact 
me: 
Trevor Morrison 
Flying Officer (AAFC)       
Commanding Officer 
419 Squadron - Shepparton 
Australian Air Force Cadets 
Tel: 0481 111 305 
Email: Trevor.Morrison1@airforcecadets.gov.au 

Bored with computer work? Need something to 
read?  
The school library is happy to get you the book you want. 
How? 

• Log on to your student portal. 
• Click on “Oliver Library” on the left of screen.  
• Search for your book/topic/interest or click on 

Browse List to see what is available.  
• Click on the book you want and then select 

Reserve.  (Make sure it is the “book” you choose. 
eBooks can be borrowed online using your 
student login; see last newsletter for details). 

Mrs Begbie will send you an email when your books are 
ready to pick up from the front office.   
Can’t collect? Let the school know if can’t get there and 
we will try to arrange delivery with you.   
 
 

Oliver screenshot 

Struggling to find something to read?  

Don’t know what to read?  

Why not try GENRE BINGO? 
Read one book from each genre box in a 
line: horizontal, vertical or diagonal.   

 

mailto:co.419sqn@airforcecadets.gov.au
mailto:Trevor.Morrison1@airforcecadets.gov.au
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Staying Up to Date 
At this time, it is important that you are kept up to date with the latest developments on how the Department 
of Education (DoE) is continuing to support schools, students and families. There are regular meetings between 
the department, NSW Health, the Government and a range of other agencies. The department has been 
advocating strongly for staff and students to have access to vaccinations, to seek clear information on how we 
can help to keep our communities safe, as well as up to date with relevant information. The department’s 
COVID-19 page is constantly being updated, and outlines the restrictions in our schools as well as other useful 
information and resources to keep you up to date and supported.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Canteen Roster & Community News 

 
 

CANTEEN & UNIFORM SHOP 
Contact  - 0473 946 683 

September    
13  M. Close 
14  F. Aull 
15  L. Bryce 
16  T. Bauer    
17  R. Lockhart(Jerilderie) 

The Canteen/Uniform Shop is open from      
8.30am – 2.30pm Monday to Friday 

If you cannot fill your rostered day or you swap 
please notify the canteen on the phone number 

above. Thank you. 
 
 

Please ensure your child/children are engaging in 
their learning from home. If you need help or have 

any queries please contact the school. 
If anyone has pictures they would like us to share 

of the students participating in learning from 
home please email them to the school: 
 finley-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#Roadmap0
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Staff Wellbeing Pictures 
Last week our staff participated in a wellbeing exercise where we 
shared photo’s of something that we enjoyed or that bought us joy 
during the lockdown. Here is a sneak peak at some of the pictures 
we shared. 
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